Council Meeting

December 10, 2013
Borough Council Chambers
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, December 10, 2013.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien and Solicitor James McNamara.
Mayor’s Report
· Police Report for November
Mayor O’Brien presented the police report for November
Recognition 

Mr. Walker presented Mayor O’Brien with a plaque recognizing his years of service to the Borough and thanking him for his time on Council.  Mayor O’Brien then presented plaques to Councillors Chuck Machion and John Burke thanking them for their service to Council and the residents of the Borough.  
Amendments to the Agenda
Add HARB appointment and Resolution for street light application.
Public to be Heard
There was no one who wished to be heard.
Certificates of Appropriateness

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 

COA 2013-025-H
Applicant:  Thomas McInerney, 10 N. State Street, Insight Advisors
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a hanging sign for Insight Advisors.

COA 2013-026-H
Applicant:  Connie Trainor, 32 S. State Street, Adorn Me
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a hanging sign and a wall sign for Adorn Me, noting that the hanging sign would be hung from the soffit using black chain or a short rod with eyelets instead of a bracket, and that the wall sign would be anchored into the mortar joints.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and approved unanimously, to approve the November 6, 2013, Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the November 12, 2013, Council Minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of November 2013 totaling $106,467.56. 
Year 2014 Proposed Budget

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to approve the Year 2014 Proposed Budget of $2,470,841.
Year 2014 Tax Rate Ordinance
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #735 setting the Tax Rate for Year 2014 as follows:  General Fund 6.25 Mills; Lighting Fund .5 Mills; Fire Tax Fund .875 Mills; Street Improvement Fund 1.125 Mills; Ambulance Fund .25 Mills; Earned Income Tax @1%; Realty Transfer Tax @ 1%; and Local Services Tax @ $52.00.

Year 2014 Tax Ordinance Fixing Salaries

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #736 Fixing Salaries and other compensation for elected tax collector, auditor and Council appointees for Year 2014.
2014 Fee Schedule
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 12-10-13A to adopt the 2014 Fee Schedule.
Personnel – John S. Burke

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to reappoint David Bryk to the Planning Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Larry Fink to the Joint Historic Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Kimberly O’Neill to the Zoning Hearing Board for a 3-year term through December 31, 2016. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to reappoint C. Brian Titus to the Historic Architectural Review Board for 3-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Kevin Dippolito to the Building Code Board of Appeals  for a 5-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Robert Szwajkos to the Human Relations Commission  for a 3-year term through December 31, 2016. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Aryeh Weinstein to the Human Relations Commission for a 3-year term through December 2016. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Ted Schmidt to the Shade Tree Commission for a 3-year term through December 31, 2016. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to reappoint David Callahan to the Newtown Sewer Authority for a five-year term through December 31, 2018. 
Solicitor’s Report – James McNamara
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #737 amending the Non-Uniform Pennsylvania Municipal Pension Plan.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 12-10-13B authorizing the president of Council to sign PennDOT form M-950AA authorizing Pennoni Associates to submit the Highway Occupancy Permit application on behalf of the Borough for installation of 5 streetlights along South State Street.
Old Business
There was no old business.

New Business
The Secretary was asked to see if the Reorganization Meeting on January 6, 2014, could be recorded for rebroadcast.
Public to be Heard 
There was no one who wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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